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 BARKING — GOSPEL OAK RAIL USER GROUP 
 

F O U N D E D   1 9 6 4  
 

www.barking-gospeloak.org.uk 

         info@barking-gospeloak.org.uk        @RidingtheGoblin 

Passenger Newsletter 
3rd  Special electrification edition: Spring 2017 

BARKING — GOSPEL OAK  TRAINS 

ARE BACK FROM 27TH FEBRUARY! 
But the work is not finished and there are more line closures to come! 

N 
ine months after closure of the Barking — South Tottenham 
section and five months since the rest of the line to Gospel 
Oak closed, train services are returning to the Barking — 
Gospel Oak rail line. However, much of the work that was 

to be done while the line was closed has not yet been completed!  
 

The line will have to be closed again later in the year to allow 
Network Rail to complete the work necessary to allow electric trains 
to replace the diesel trains that currently operate the service. 

Continued overleaf 

Finalised 24/02/2017 
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f M ost of the 

p l a n n e d  c i v i l 

engineering work was 

carried out during the 

line closure. 
 

Network Rail engineers and 

contractors successfully 

lowered the track to create 

the clearances for overhead 

wires at seven locations: 

 Queen’s Road bridge E17 

 W’stow Queen’s Rd Stn 

 Pretoria Ave bridge E17 

 Harringay Curve 

 Crouch Hill tunnel 

 Hornsey Road bridge 

 Dartmouth Park Hill 

covered way 

Wightman Road bridge in 

Harringay was rebuilt to 

provide clearances and life 

expired bridges were also 

renewed at the Lea 

Navigation and Holloway 

Road, the latter designed to 

provide clearance for wires. 

Three new electrical 

switching stations were 

provided at Barking, South 

Tottenham and Gospel Oak. 
 

Large numbers of masts for 

the overhead wires were 

erected as well. 
 

Most stations have had their 

platforms extended for 4-car 

trains and received new 

passenger shelters and 

canopies. Blackhorse Road 

will have the lifts to the 

platforms finished by April. 

NETWORK RAIL DID COMPLETE A LOT OF WORK 

T he installation of 
the masts to carry the 
overhead wires ran 
into trouble due to 
errors made at the 
design stage. 
 

Firstly, it was descovered 
that there was not enough 

clearance for the wires 
under Crouch Hill bridge,  
the only solution being to 
jack the bridge up by 300mm. 
 

The r e  we re  a l so 
problems with the 
chosen siting of many 
masts which in two cases 
in Walthamstow resulted 
in sewers being breached. 

It is expected that to 
complete electrification 
work, the line will have 
to be closed again, 
probably during the 
school summer holidays 
and in the autumn or 
Christmas/New Year 
period. There may be 
weekend closures too. 

MORE CLOSURES TO FINISH THE WORK 

Pouring concrete slab track under 

Queen’s Rd bridge, Walthamstow 

Engineers working on a mast 

by the River Lea bridge. 

Woodgrange Park station was 

electrified in 1962. TfL are 

funding new ticket gates and the 

new buildings for the gates are 

seen here. Wanstead Park will 

also have ticket gates installed. 


